
MENTORING- AND 
ASSESSMENTDAYS  
IN TUZLA/BOSNIA 
 
14TH TO 17TH OF DECEMBER 2017 

It’s time for celebration! 

 

On 17th of December we celebrated the certification of the first Bosnian 
trainers for Nonviolent Communication: 
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Ivona Erdeljac 
Ivana Pejic 
Ingrid Halbritter 
Ivona is on her way for about 20 years! and learnt from Marshall, Verena. 
Laurence and some more. She is working in Amica Educa, an organisation for 
education of women. 

Ivana is a teacher and offers workshops for teachers. She is in deep 
connection with Verena. 

Ingrid is a German woman working in Bosnia before all as social worker with 
Roma, supporting them to get legal acknowledgement. This works by 
financing journeys to birthplace and paying the costs for identification 
documents, so that health insurance can be offered, marriages are possible, 
they can apply for certificates of birth for own children.  

 

In 2016 these three women found each other by support of Verena, met and 
invited Doris to come to Tuzla. There was a meeting of NVC interested 
people with the idea to found a Bosnian network for NVC. 

Doris offered her experience from DACH network and made an introduction 
of Systemic consensing and decision making. The BIH (Bosnian and 
Herzegowina) Network has been founded and DACH (German NVC network) 
is partner and mentor. 

During the last year the BIH NVC Network was very busy: 

• Mentoring- and Assessmentdays (MAD) in January with Edith and 
Doris took place 

• A training with Susana Rusch 
• Another MAD in December, where 3 candidates were recommended 

for certification 
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Ivona, Doris, Ingrid, Edith, Ivana 

In the time between the members of the BIH NVC Network met, supported 
each other and offered a lot of workshops, especially for teachers. 

Two organisations in Tuzla support this: Amica Educa and Mios. They provide 
room and workshop support . Support by finances is given by Eirene (Paul 
den Hartog) and DACH: collecting donations and practical support. 

Muios supported the MAD in December by hosting the group of 8 candidates 
and some advanced practitioners of NVC. Edina Malkic from Muios organized 
a training for teachers. 

25 teachers took part and together with the members of BIH NVC Network 
Doris and Edith offered an advanced training. To meet international trainers 
is in Bosnia still something “special and extraordinary”, as this country is not 
in EU. 

Certification of Bosnian trainers means empowerment, support and 
acknowledgement, which is very important for spreading NVC officially. Now 
they belong to the international community and are fully included. It was 
very moving to experience the joy about this! And this energy will strongly 
contribute to the growth of NVC in Bosnia and neighbour countries!  
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The next candidates are close to certification and now it is time to find 
strategies for them to fulfil the requirements for certification like attending an 
IIT and collecting feedbacks from certified trainers. If you enjoy to contribute 
please send money with subject Bosnia to: 

D-A-CH für GFK e. V. 
BIC: GENODEM1GLS 
IBAN: DE56 4306 0967 7005 9577 00 

Paypal: buero@gewaltfrei-dach.eu 

 

With great joy 

Doris Schwab and Edith Sauerbier 
 

 

 


